Reminder: Title I 15% Limitation of Funds and Waiver

Under federal regulations, districts are entitled to access Title I funds for a full 15 months (until September 30th) before a limitation on remaining funds applies. For districts with allocations greater than $50,000, only 15% of funds can be utilized beyond the 15-month period. The NDDPI may waive the limitation once every three years. Since the September 30th date is approaching, districts are reminded to plan accordingly to meet this regulation by reviewing current balances, obligating any remaining funds, and ensuring that they expend and claim the entire Title I allocation in a timely manner. If a district is not eligible for a waiver of the carryover limitation, the excess funds become available under criteria established by the NDDPI to reallocate unspent funds. A deadline of October 17th is set for districts to submit claims for reimbursement of funds to meet this Title I regulation. 
 
Please note that the percentage limitation is applied to the amount of Title I funds allocated to the district, plus any funds transferred into title I from other ESEA programs (also known as Transfer Title I). In addition, the regulation protects any unspent Title I funds required to be set aside for a specific activity, including parent and family engagement and nonpublic equitable services, to remain for those specific purposes in the subsequent fiscal year. If the district has more than 15% of funds remaining and is eligible to apply for a Title I waiver, a notification via WebGrants will be sent. Upon issue of a notice, the district will be assigned a Title I Excess Waiver to complete in WebGrants as a Status Report with the amount of excess funds populated. If a waiver is not available, a Status Report will be assigned for the release of Title I funds. 
